
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

    Manager’s Communication 
  

         February 14, 2018 

    Life outside the lines.  
 

Unauthorized Items 
 

1.  Re-Appoint Howard Boyle to the Parking Action Committee  (Draft No. 2018-28) 
 

There are 3 vacancies on the Parking Action Committee (PAC) and Howard Boyle has 
submitted his application to be reappointed.  
 

Administration Recommendation 
I recommend Council’s authorization to re-appoint Mr. Boyle to the PAC. 
 

Council Action 
Authorize the re-appointment of Mr. Boyle to the PAC.  
 
2.  Accept a Donation for the Fire Department  (Draft No. 2018-30) 
 

Chief Tosko is requesting Council’s authorization to accept a donation from the Dr. Shimmel 
of Stow-Kent Chiropractic Clinic in the amount of $800 for the purchase of a new exercise 
rowing machine for the Fire Department gym.    (attachment) 
 

Administration Recommendation 
I recommend for Council’s authorization to accept the donation. 
 

Council Action 
Authorize the acceptance of the $800 donation to the Kent Fire Department.    
 
3.  Accept a Donation for Parks and Recreation  (Draft No. 2018-31) 
 

John Idone is requesting Council’s authorization to accept a donation from the Kent Rotary 
Foundation of $1,650 to be used for a Nutrition Education Program to be provided by Kent 
Parks and Recreation at the 2018 Parks and Recreation summer camps. (attachment) 
 

Administration Recommendation 
I recommend for Council’s authorization to accept the donation. 
 

Council Action 
Authorize the acceptance of the $1,650 donation to Kent Parks and Recreation.    
 
4.  Accept a Donation for Parks and Recreation  (Draft No. 2018-32) 
 

John Idone is requesting Council’s authorization to accept a donation from Amy Craft of $200 
to Kent Parks and Recreation for a flowering dogwood to be planted at Stonewater Park in 
memory of her husband Chris S. Craft.  (attachment) 
 

Administration Recommendation 
I recommend for Council’s authorization to accept the donation. 
 

Council Action 
Authorize the acceptance of the $200 donation to Kent Parks and Recreation.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information Items 

 
 

1.  Kent Police Statistics 
 

Chief Lee has provided a copy of the police statistics report for January 2018.  In 2018 calls for 
service are down 20% (454 calls); traffic citations are down 25% (68 tickets); accident 
incidents are up 16% (12 incidents) and serious crimes are down 16% (9 cases). (attachment) 
 

Chief Lee has provided a copy of the police statistics report for December 2017.  In 2017 calls 
for service are down 10% (2,844 calls); traffic citations are down 19% (667 tickets); accident 
incidents are down 26% (262 incidents) and serious crimes are down 13% (94 cases). 
(attachment) 
 
 
 

2.  Fire Incident Report 
 

Chief Tosko has provided a copy of the fire and emergency medical services report for 
December 2017.  In 2017 calls for fire service are up 8% (80 calls); fire mutual aid assistance is 
down 6 events in 2017; and EMS responses are up 4% (145 calls).        (attachment)  
 
3.  Health Department Statistics 
 

Jeff Neistadt has provided a copy of the statistical report for January 2018.  Health 
Department revenues are down 29% ($11,329.22) and permits are up 4% (1 permit) in 2018 
from 2017.  (attachment) 
 

Jeff Neistadt has provided a copy of the statistical report for December 2017.  Health 
Department revenues are up 10% ($58,779.75) and permits are down 7% (41 permits) in 2017 
from 2016.  (attachment) 
 
4.  Monthly Permit and Zoning Reports 
Bridget Susel has enclosed copies of the monthly zoning and permit violations report for 
January 2018. Permit revenues were $27,757.22 for January with the most permits being issued 
for Plumbing Residential (18 permits). There were 65 code enforcement items in January.  
(attachment) 
 


